NSW Department of Education — School Infrastructure

Hastings Secondary College upgrade

Summer holidays works notification | 22 December 2022

We are upgrading Hastings Secondary College to support the student community. Work is underway at both Port Macquarie
Campus (PMC) and Westport Campus (WPC).

Construction and maintenance will continue to take place at both campuses while the school is not attended by students or staff.

Port Macquarie Campus

From 9 January 2023, we will be removing asbestos containing materials in in Block L as part of works to finalise the refurbishment. The
refurbished Block includes two new general learning spaces, the refurbishment of existing toilets, and a new staff study.

The area will be cordoned off before works start and safety measures and air monitoring put in place. It will remain out of bounds until
the removal and associated maintenance work is completed.

All asbestos removal work will be undertaken in accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations, the NSW Department of Education’s
Asbestos Management Plan, and any site-specific management plans. All work will be completed by licensed and accredited asbestos
contractors and monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies, and
guidelines.

The area will be inspected to ensure the area has been fully remediated. The contractor will receive a clearance certificate before
continuing works.

From 9 January, we will start the demolition of Building T, in preparation for works to start to reconstruct the building. For these
demolition works, construction vehicles will use the Burrawan St site entrance, and all works will take place between the approved work
hours of 7 am to 5 pm Monday to Friday, and 8 am to 12 pm on Saturdays.

Westport Campus

Works are continuing the refurbishment of Block L and the creation of the new school entrance for the campus. More information
about the completion of this work will be provided in January.
Managing construction impacts

School Infrastructure NSW plan for the likely impacts of the upgrade works on the local community, such as noise, vibration, dust, and
traffic changes. We notify our neighbours before disruptive work takes place wherever possible.

To learn more about how we manage construction impacts visit: edu.nsw.link/Constructionimpacts

How can | stay up to date?

Follow this link to access the project webpage edu.nsw.link/HastingsSC or scan the QR code to the right.

If you have any queries or concerns about this project you can contact School Infrastructure NSW on
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au, or during business hours on 1300 482 651.

School Infrastructure NSW will be closed from 5pm Friday 23 December 2022 to 9am Monday 9 January 2023, inclusive, in line with the
NSW Government shut down period. During this time, if there is an urgent issue please contact the site manager listed on each
construction site entry. In an emergency, please call triple zero (000).
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